Southern Village HOA Board Meeting    

June 2, 2004

Members Present: Tom Hanlon, David McEntee, Nancy Morton and Joe Cole

Prospective Member: Ed Flowers

Guests: HRW staff: John Lawton and Eniko Nagy.

Visiting Cindy Gudeman, Rhonda Stults, Mary Ellen Dunleavey and Cynthia Sweeney.

NOTE:  The board did not meet in May due to the April AGM and late April BOD meeting.

7:08 P.M. Meeting called to order, a quorum is present.

                 Minutes of May BOD meeting agreed to.

· Tom Hanlon introduced Ed Flowers to the board and makes a motion for the board to appoint Ed as the fifth member. David McEntee seconds and all vote in favor of the appointment. 

7:15 P.M 

Neighborhood Welcoming Committee

 Cindy Gudeman and Rhonda Stults came before the board to discuss the formation of a welcoming committee for the neighborhood. They presented a model of a Welcome Binder containing useful information about Chapel Hill, Southern Village, the schools, the HOA governance structure, architectural review requirements, neighborhood guide and special offers from local businesses. The board expressed interest in the committee and encouraged further development of the Welcome Binder.  Cindy and Rhonda work for a Chapel Hill Realtor and will have access to the multiple list serves. Tom asked that Eni our rep. from HRW to begin coordinating information sharing with Cindy and Rhonda.  With that resource, it will be easier to keep closer track of the turn over within the neighborhood.

7:35 P.M. 

Neighborhood Watch:

For two years the board has been investigating various options and plans to create a neighborhood watch program. At the meeting Mary Ellen Dunleavy and Cynthia Sweeney presented an outline for a committee and approach. After meeting with Chapel Hill Police, it has been decided that an educational approach toward safety and security within Southern Village will be implemented.  Mary Ellen asked for a budget of $1000.00 for implementation of the program; all members voted in favor. Further details will be forth coming and updates will be published on the web site and in the Porch Newsletter.

8:00 P.M.

Arlen Park Cemetery Vandalism:

During Easter break, all the gravestones in our cemetery were toppled over and broken.  Tom Hanlon was approached by John Fugo of Montgomery Development and he along with the members of the Southern Village Business Association offered a $250.00 reward for information leading to an arrest(s).  David McEntee made a motion for the HOA to match the $250.00; Nancy Morton seconded and all members voted in favor. Further details will follow in the Porch and on the web site.

8:05 P.M.

Rainbow Soccer: As has been discussed in other monthly minutes and in past copies of the Porch; Rainbow Soccer used the Southern Village field for their spring soccer season per the agreement with the board, made last fall. Many of the children were from families that reside in Southern Village.

Some two weeks ago, a resident connected with Rainbow soccer called the Board President Tom Hanlon with a question regarding use of the field during the fall soccer season. Southern Village had been listed as a practice site for Rainbows fall session on a sign up sheet. The resident was confused, as he was aware that the field would be closed for renovations during t he fall of 04. Upon being contacted by Tom Hanlon, Rainbow’s director, Vickie Brawly was confused about the field availability and the terms under which access was originally granted. (See October 2003 minutes). It was explained to Vicki that the field would not be available for the fall due to renovation work. Tom Hanlon requested that all the Rainbow Soccer families that had signed up to use the Southern Village field b e contacted immediately about the discrepancy. The board has agreed to send Rainbow soccer an e-mail reminding them of the original, one time use, and agreement and to stipulate that since the field is scheduled for renovation in the fall; any use is out of the question.

8:25 P.M.

Southern Village website:

Due to technical difficulties beyond our control, the board found it necessary to seek a new domain name and webmaster for the community website. The new site http://www.southern-village.net is up but will be undergoing extensive revision. Those revisions will include the establishment of a list -serve

8:39 P.M.

Town Home Alarm Issues:

The board heard an update from Nancy Morton the board liaison to the Town Home Committee regarding the ongoing problems with the monitoring system in two of the town home groups. HRW weighed in as well with a time line of problems and fixes. The Board was informed that the fire suppression system was functioning and the alarms functioned as well. The issues have been that since build out of the town homes The complete system: suppression, alarm, monitoring devices and telephone lines did not work in unison 100% of the time. Town Home owners feel that they are due a refund.

Two key questions need answering:

Who is ultimately responsible for the mess?

Who tests and how frequently are the systems tested?

HRW will review the contracts of both SSI and ADT for chain of responsibility.

8:50 P.M.

Townhome management contract:

Nancy Morton presented a contract the THC (town home committee) is seeking to sign with another property manager. Expectations of the Board signing off on the contract at the meting were dashed when the board agreed that the HOA attorney, HRW and the board all had to review the contract first. John Lawton reminded the board that no matter who managed the units, the HOA board still had an overriding fiduciary responsibility to protect the HOA at large from any error and omissions that might cause financial stress to the HOA budget. Nancy will inform the THC of delay; Tom and John will meet with Hope to review contract. 

9:05 P.M.

 Financials:

David McEntee our new treasurer has begun to review and familiarize himself with the books and reserve study data. He has had one meeting and plans others, with John Lawton to assist in him getting up to speed with his new position. Other issues to be looked at are future costs and responsibilities for repair of alley’s and bringing the town home dues in line with future expenditure projections.

HOA Dues Delinquencies:

David and John will develop a more consistent method of tracking and collecting delinquent dues.

9:30 P.M.

Architectural Review:

 As indicated in prior 03 board meeting minutes; due to conflicting language within the covenants and prior set up of the HOA ARB; the 03 board of directors had no choice but to transfer ARB responsibility back to the Master Association ARB in December of 03.  According to the Master Covenants, Conditions and Restrictions, responsibility for architectural review still was that of the Master ARB.  Tom Hanlon informed the board that as of June 30, 2004, the current members of the Master ARB would resign. Coinciding with the signing and recording of the covenant amendment giving authority to each Sub-Association to form its own ARB, if desired. Ed Flowers, the newest board member will assist Joe Cole in the formation of a new HOA ARB as well as assist the new ARB in revamping the old architectural guidelines.

9:45 P.M.

Traffic calming petition

A group of resident had signed a patition for a traffic calming study within SV. Members of the board delivered the petition to the city traffic department. Tonight, we were informed that the traffic study would begin in September. However, there seems to be some resistance on the city counsel for such a study. The counsel meeting at whom the prospective study will be discussed takes place on June 16th at 7:00 P.M. at city hall.

Action Items:

· Letter to Rainbow Soccer.

· Develop an RFP for Landscaping.

· Talk to John Fugo about combining HOA and commercial area landscaping needs into one contract.

· Search for someone in SV that can design our website, gratis.

· Continue with setting up process for offering reward toward the arrest of cemetery vandals.

· Research claim that 500 and 700 Market Street are part of the HOA.

· Research and consider expanded and/or enhanced roll of HRW.

· Begin action plan for new ARB and revamped ARB requirements.

Meeting adjourned 9:50 P.M.

Next Meeting July 14, 2004

